Get Ready to Enroll

[] ENROLL WITH FLEXONLINE

Access the FlexOnline system during the Open Enrollment period from October 21 - November 4, 2024:

> 1.

1.

» 10.

» 12.

Go to dartgo.org/benefits-oe. Click on Access Your FlexOnline Benefits Here.

Enter your Single Sign On (SSO) ID and password. (HINT: This is the same ID and
password you use for email.) If you have forgotten your ID or password, follow the
instructions on the Web Authentication page to retrieve them.

Your enrollment window will be at the top of the screen. Click on the green
START YOUR ENROLLMENT button.

Review the EMPLOYEE INFORMATION. If needed, update your address at
employee.dartmouth.edu. Please click CONTINUE to proceed with your enrollment.

Review and update your FAMILY INFORMATION. Please click CONTINUE to
proceed with your enrollment.

Answer a few QUESTIONS about benefits eligibility, then click CONTINUE.

Use the ASK EMMA tool to help with the decision making process, and to learn more
about each benefit.

On the ENROLLMENT page, you will add/remove coverage, add/remove dependents
from coverage, and/or change plans. When done, click CONTINUE.

Review and/or update your life insurance beneficiaries on the BENEFICIARIES page,
then click CONTINUE.

REVIEW & CONFIRM your choices, then click the COMPLETE ENROLLMENT button.
If you do not COMPLETE the event, your elections will not be saved.

Once you receive the message that your enrollment is complete, your elections will be
saved. Please review your final elections carefully before submitting, and
remember to print and/or save a copy for your records.

Don’t forget to upload your dependent verification documentation by clicking on
MY PROFILE off the main menu and then selecting EMPLOYEE FILE.

You may continue to log in and make changes to your 2025 elections until 11:59 p.m. on Monday,
November 4. Changes cannot be made after November 4, 2024. Open enroliment is the only time outside

of a qualifying event when you can make changes to plans and/or level of coverage. We encourage you to
use this information to review and select the benefits that are the best for you and your family.

The information included in this newsletter constitutes a Summary of Material Modification (“SMM”) modifying some of the information contained in the Summary Plan Description (“SPD”)
for The Health & Welfare Benefits Plan of Dartmouth College (the “Plan”) as of January 1, 2025. Every attempt has been made to ensure its accuracy. If there is any inconsistency between
this information and Dartmouth’s Plan documents, the Plan document will always govern. Dartmouth reserves the right to modify, revoke,suspend, terminate, or change any and all such
plans, benefits, policies and procedures at any time it deems necessary, with or without notice. Neither the plan nor this summary creates an employment contract nor any right to continued
employment at Dartmouth. For further information regarding these changes, please contact the Benefits Office.


http://dartgo.org/benefits-oe
https://www.dartmouth.edu/hr/working_at_dartmouth/employee_self_service/index.php



